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Assumptions Used in Arriving at Fiscal Estimate

LRB 1017/1 would extend coverage of the State Employment Labor Relations Act (SELRA) to certain
limited term employees (LTE's), those employees who work less than 1044 hours in a year in a single
appointment. Under this bill, these employees would be represented by collective bargaining agents.

The bill does not create an additional bargaining unit for LTE's. Instead, the employees would be
represented by the bargaining unit(s) that represent permanent employees whose work is most
similar to theirs.

There are over 12,000 state LTE's in a year including those employed by the U. W. system

In implementing this bill, there would be one time costs in additional bargaining time to negotiate
language and pay systems appropriate to these short term employees with the bargaining agent(s).

This bill would also require additional contract administration time for agencies to ensure that
supervisors and short term employees were fully aware of their rights and responsibilities under the
contract(s).

There would be additional costs to agencies to release union stewards from work to advise these new
members.

Since the number of employees covered by labor agreements increases the number eligible to file
grievances under those agreements, we can expect an increase in grievances and arbitrations.

We cannot quantify these costs.
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